Gov. Andrew M. Cuomo 






State Capital 

Albany, NY 12224

Dear Governor Cuomo,

As a resident of New York I ask that you deny Inergy/Crestwood Midstream and its subsidiaries the permits to: 1) store Liquefied Propane, 2) store Butane, and 3) expand Natural Gas Storage in the salt caverns on the Western shore of Seneca Lake.
These projects pose a threat to the agriculture, wine making, tourism, and recreation industries that are the driving economic engine in the region.  Through your local economic development councils you have supported a ground-up, community-based regional economic development strategy. This strategy is clearly working for local businesses around Seneca Lake.  I applaud your vision and encourage you to support our existing sustainable and growing economy, rather than permitting an out-of state corporation to industrialize the region for the promise of 8-10 gas-industry jobs.

Gas storage in salt caverns along Seneca Lake, a drinking water resource for 100,000 people, poses multiple threats to our health and safety. The project will generate air pollution due to the increased truck and train traffic. Traffic accidents will increase and the potential for train accidents poses serious risks. The salt caverns the applicant is proposing to use lie along a strike slip fault and were previously deemed unsafe for gas storage due to cavern collapse. The threat of catastrophic fire or explosion is of grave concern. 
For these reasons I urge you to deny the application for this development.

Sincerely,

Name: 

Town: 

Zip Code:

